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PTA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
The PTA Committee had their Annual General Meeting last month.  A huge thanks to existing committee members who collaborate to 
bring ideas to the table and make community-focused events happen, as well as helping with fundraising for the school. Pip Sloan is 
stepping down this year, we appreciate all of the work she has provided to the committee.   

This coming year we are pleased to announce that Hannah Stewart and Rewa Mahoney are co-chairs, Steve Giborees is treasurer and 
Louisa Turner is secretary. Martina Burt, Luke Mahoney, Reshma Gilbert, Christy Jensen and Nikola Duncan are part of the committee. 
Thanks in advance for your involvement on the PTA Committee.

JUNIOR PLAYGROUND
A couple of photos of the junior playground work done to highlight where our recent fundraising funds have gone to. An upgrade that 
will continue to make it fun and safe for the school children to play on. Bark chip will be added once the area is fully prepared. 

QUIZ NIGHT
Community event - please share with friends and family (18+ event) 

Secure your spot via the form in this link:  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfXZiT7H3VObu2fs5p5dC3kYLMRmJp_ib-
5w4PkgC-vt89rtg/viewform?mibextid=Zxz2cZ&pli=1

PTA News

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers,
We are enjoying our start to Term 3 with a rich 
variety of events underway. The students and staff 
approach all opportunities with great enthusiasm 
which was very evidently seen in our Matariki 
Celebrations yesterday.
Welcome
A very warm welcome to our new students and 
families who have joined us this term. Kōwhai 
welcomes  Paco, Amari, Isabella, Savannah, Riley, 
Pearl-Penina, Aiden and Maxine. Nikau welcomes 
Liyansa and Gracemariya.  We hope you have all 
enjoyed your start to school and feel very much at 
home here.

Learning Conferences
Many thanks for your high levels of attendance 
at our recent learning conferences. We hope 
you feel satisfied with the quality and quantity 
of information you receive about your children’s 
progress and achievement. There will be  further 
opportunities to meet with teachers later this term 
on Wednesday 6 and Thursday 14 September.

Term 2 Attendance
At the end of each term we receive a detailed 
report from the Ministry of Education on our levels 
of attendance. Some important points to note from 
last term:

•	 61% of our students attended school regularly 
(with over 90% attendance, missing fewer than 
5 days of school in a standard 10 week term)

•	 This was slightly down on the same term in 
2022 where we had 61.7% regular attendance.

•	 Year 2 had the highest percentage of students 
attending regularly with 67.7% and year 1 
students the lowest with 50.7%

•	 Among students not attending regularly, the 
most common reason for absence was (M) 
illness, accounting for 58.9% of their absences

•	 The most common reason for unjustified 
absences was (G) holiday

If your children are unwell we are very appreciative 
of your efforts to keep them at home to recover 
and avoid spreading illness to other students and 

staff. Apart from obvious illness though, please 
ensure they attend school every day. 

If you ever experience any trouble with this then 
please don’t hesitate to contact their teacher as 
we are very keen to help before any pattern of 
avoidance becomes established. Hopefully we 
will see improved health this term and an increase 
in our regular attendance levels.

Health Consultation
Every two years schools consult with their 
community on health education. This provides a 
great opportunity to discuss our health education 
programmes, consider our current ‘Delivery of 
the health curriculum’ statement and listen to any 
thoughts, ideas or concerns you may have about 
health education in general.  We will carry this 
consultation out via an online survey and a face-
to-face meeting. More details to follow soon.

FIFA Women’s World Cup
Te Wharewaka o Pōneke was given the exciting 
opportunity to facilitate the opening ceremony for 
the Wellington delegation last Thursday. As we 
are part of their cultural education programme, 
Kura Ahurea, ten tauira/students from our kura 
were invited to join other schools to sing a waiata 
along the waterfront as their waka paddled into 
Whairepo Lagoon. 

The girls spoke of their appreciation of the 
opportunity to represent their school and 
participate in a uniquely NZ cultural experience, 
especially with its focus on wahine toa.

 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Term 3 Fitness Programme

We have started off this term’s fitness with a 
challenging and circulation boosting fitness circuit. 
Students have been starting their day with a variety 
of exercises like planks, burpees, hurdle jumps, 
wall throws, shuttle runs and much more!

“It was fun to do something different during fitness time. 
It was hard to keep doing the exercises when you were 
puffed. The wall throws were the most challenging. I 
liked how the groups were with our friends as it made 
it more engaging, we were laughing and talking as we 
were exercising and showing each other how to do 
the exercise. We think there were a good amount of 
activities to keep us busy.“

By Bailey and Milly

Sacred Heart Gymastics

We had an amazing trip to Sacred Heart College last week for 
gymnastics. Their Year 12 P.E. class put together a fun rotation 
that gave our students the opportunity to try a range of activities, 
such as the beam, ropes, wall bars and vault.

Matariki Pūrākau  

Kowhai has spent a lot of time learning about the 
Matariki Pūrākau. We have made stars, lanterns 
and art specific to ‘The Separation’. 

During Monday’s Matariki celebration we made 
soup, played games and were involved in craft 
activities related to Matariki. 

Some of us were involved in the planting of 
seeds which symbolises growth and new 
beginnings for the new year. 

“Matariki is about celebrating the stars with our 
families!” Ithihas 

SPORTS NEWS

Bulletin Boards

Pohutukawa has been working on creating bulletin boards 
based on our learning around the Ngā Ūranga Piti-One 
Cycle way. We were each given the roles of the different 
groups involved in the project. We had the challenge of 
thinking in their perspective. 

On our bulletin boards we had to include ethical issues and 
questions, time tables, resources, plans, the budget and 
other key information that a particular perspective would 
have. 

We had to ask ourselves questions like, have we considered 
all the issues? Have we stuck to the perspective we are 
sharing? What research do we need to include? And how 
will we present our bulletin boards to share our knowledge 
and understanding with others?  

Here are some examples of bulletin boards we have 
completed in Pohutukawa. 

Written by Lotte, Ruby and Lydia. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Basketball (Yrs 0-8), Netball (Yrs 5-8) and Waterpolo (Yrs 5/6)
These sports continue this term and we are sure all our participating 
students will have lots of fun. 

Swimming 
A reminder that our trials for the Interzone event (September 1) 
will be held on August 18. Those involved were notified in Term 
2 and more details will come out in the next week or two.

Reporting an Absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform 
the school if your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the 
below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s 
absence. Any unexplained absences will be coded 
as unjustified and truant. 

NEWS FROM THE BOARD
Kia ora Ss Peter and Paul School Community,

In our recent meeting Kay Tester presented actions which support our school goals. In particular we noted the high engagement of parents 
across the school who attended Term 2 conferences and the interest our students have in their learning by their depth of reflective thoughts 
through their student voice in the mid-year reports.

Alongside reporting we also discussed the recent school-wide data collected in Term 2. We had time to discuss the mid-year progress 
and achievement results. It is pleasing to see that a majority of our children are working alongside our school curriculum at their relevant 
year level. Additionally we spent time understanding the supports that are in place across the school to help our students to make further 
progress towards their curriculum level. 

We were fortunate to have Elaine Stewart present and support discussions around school-entry data and the six-year-old survey. Elaine 
shared a comprehensive breakdown of the areas of achievements and next steps. The data highlighted the depth of language and 
knowledge students are needing in their early years of school, and the explicit teaching that supports our kowhai students to continue to 
progress towards their curriculum level. 

Ngā mihi 
Sarah Gilmour 
Staff Representative 
Ss Peter and Paul School Board

MESSAGES FROM OUR NZ BISHOPS
Bishops urge all Catholics to study Synod’s working document Instrumentum laboris

All Catholics are being urged to read the working document that will guide the Synod meeting in Rome in October and help to set the future 
direction of the Church. Bishop of Auckland Stephen Lowe, President of the NZ Catholic Bishops Conference, says the Instrumentum laboris 
(Working Document) published by the Synod Secretariat is another step towards the future, not its final word. “This working document is the 
product of the process of the Church listening to and hearing what the People of God have said during the parish, diocesan, national and 
continental stages of the Synod process that Catholics here and around the world have been part of,” says Bishop Steve. “It is a document 
that reflects the Holy Spirit speaking to people throughout the world. As such it is a document for the whole Church, and I invite everyone 
to prayerfully read and reflect on it, and to pray for the Synod’s work over the next 18 months.”

More information including links to Instrumentum laboris

Link to a PDF of Instrumentum laboris

Link to a PDF FAQ and Synthesis with detailed information about Instrumentum laboris

Vacancy: Prison Chaplaincy Director

New Zealand Catholic Bishops Conference

Can you help us show the love of God inside the prison walls?

Applications are invited for the position of Prison Chaplaincy Director for the New Zealand Catholic Bishops Conference (NZCBC). The 
Prison Chaplaincy Director is a national role, providing pastoral and professional leadership and support to the Catholic chaplains who 
provide chaplaincy services in New Zealand prisons. This is a critical role, leading an important national ministry of the Church.

If you or someone you know has experience as a prison chaplain (or in other pastoral or chaplaincy roles) and team leadership experience 
combined with theology and pastoral qualifications, please visit www.catholic.org.nz/news/media-releases/prison for more information.

Term 4 Sports 
Sports on offer in Term 4 will be Touch (Yrs 0-8) and Netball (Yrs 
0-4).
As always we will be relying on parents to volunteer their time 
to coach and manage. Forms will come out in Week 7, with 
registrations closing at the end of Term 3.

LIBRARY
Winter Book Festival - Book Swap
The library will be hosting a book festival in week 4 to promote and 
celebrate our school-wide reading culture. One of the fun events our 
school librarians will organise is a lunchtime book swap (the date will 
depend on the weather). 

Book swaps are a wonderful way to boost students’ reading material and 
encourage conversations around books. 

Students who wish to participate in the book swap may bring along one 
or more books from home by the end of week 3. We respectfully ask that 
books are in a good condition, align with our school values and are at 
a similar level to the student’s current reading level. Students who bring 
in books to swap will be given first priority on the day, but we hope that 
there are enough books donated that every student who wishes to, can 
take a book home at the end of the day. 

Thank you for your support and if you have any questions, please contact 
library@stpeterpaul.school.nz

WINTER BOOK

7-11
AUGUST 

festival

Visit the library to check out our new
books, enjoy lunchtime story times,
participate in a book swap, and
more!

Zone, Interzone and Regional Events
The Regional Cross Country was held in Masterton at the end of 
Term 2. We had four students who qualified however, illness kept 
two from competing. 
Paul Coote and Sara Howard-Fortune participated and while they 
found the course challenging, performed well.

Caritas YCC, Non-Uniform Day
A big Thank You for your support and generosity. Our school 
raised $715.00 to help Oecusse School in Timor Leste. 

Save the date! Feast of the Assumption Mass, 
Tuesday 15 August, 9.15am

SCHOOL UNIFORM - REGULATION SOCKS 
Boys are required to wear the school socks - navy with the green stripes.

Girls can wear either the navy school socks or plain white ankle socks. Black tights are also an option.

We have noticed a lot of plain black socks and leggings being worn. These are not part of our regulation uniform.  
Please ensure your child is wearing the correct uniform. 

Ss Peter and Paul expect children to take pride in their uniform and to wear it correctly at all times.

Any queries regarding school uniform, please email uniform@stpeterpaul.school.nz

“The first thing my group did was the 
beam. It was really hard when we had 
to walk backwards. It felt like I was in a 
circus show.” Elizabeth

“I liked the vault. I had to demonstrate 
and teach my group how to do a front 
flip.” Jack

“At first I found the wall bars really hard 
but eventually I got better at them. Me 
and Eleanor were kind of scared doing 
them. The big girls gave us a challenge 
to race to the top and I won.” Laetitia

“My favourite station was the amazing 
rope. I swung so high it was like I was 
flying in the sky.” Eleanor 

MISSION

WILLIAMS

MACKILLOP

REDWOOD

Feast Day Mass
What a wonderful way of starting the term with a Feast Day 
Mass. Thank you to those who were able to join us on our 
special celebration. 

Grandparents’ Day
Grandparents’ Day with Nikau Students, Wednesday 26 July at 
9:30am, Te Awakairangi Church.
The feast of Saint Anne and Joachim is a wonderful opportunity 
for us to also celebrate our Grandparents. Saint Joachim and 
Anne, the Mother of Mary and of course the grandparents of 
Jesus, were a loving couple. Joachim was a prominent and 
respected man who had no children. In answer to Anne’s and 
Joachim’s prayers, Mary was born and was dedicated to God at 
a very early age. 

Ngā mihi mahana,

Aurea Casino 	  
Director of Religious Studies

Any questions, please email me at drs@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Wednesday 26 July

Nikau Grandparents’ Liturgy 9.30am - 

whānau welcome for morning tea, 10.30am 
in Nikau area

Saturday 12 August

PTA Quiz Night

Friday 8 September

PTA Glow Disco

Events

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.google.com_forms_d_e_1FAIpQLSfXZiT7H3VObu2fs5p5dC3kYLMRmJp-5Fib-2D5w4PkgC-2Dvt89rtg_viewform-3Fmibextid-3DZxz2cZ-26pli-3D1&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=-oc__q0Jqpit8sOLyecNXocxHxjqiP6wQrNNRIkBlX8&m=fU1dDt8-owoGzxyxEMdbakA2QEUIeZD1_uKfoyVlpP6RoCk76tzMxmZl3nMeDNQ_&s=Bt5WFkPMKvVPmnS_rAMC62ingsgAwx6aTDL1z3aMqS8&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.google.com_forms_d_e_1FAIpQLSfXZiT7H3VObu2fs5p5dC3kYLMRmJp-5Fib-2D5w4PkgC-2Dvt89rtg_viewform-3Fmibextid-3DZxz2cZ-26pli-3D1&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=-oc__q0Jqpit8sOLyecNXocxHxjqiP6wQrNNRIkBlX8&m=fU1dDt8-owoGzxyxEMdbakA2QEUIeZD1_uKfoyVlpP6RoCk76tzMxmZl3nMeDNQ_&s=Bt5WFkPMKvVPmnS_rAMC62ingsgAwx6aTDL1z3aMqS8&e=
http://teawakairangi.nz/
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.catholic.org.nz_news_media-2Dreleases_synod-2D2_&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=cbvRII3S7bzOXkwic6ey1GQs6dQFs4CK_kAFPOXyxRY&m=7zxQWOvICHVzvhMNjnifXzs1JGDNmarJKMS2__1GgsAjtloIiM6_X9-VTG_QVwPv&s=uEuhj8CnNzxviMpLlXNH_vBzFjplt0UJY_-Q4b8xbaY&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.catholic.org.nz_assets_ENG-5FINSTRUMENTUM-2DLABORIS.pdf&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=cbvRII3S7bzOXkwic6ey1GQs6dQFs4CK_kAFPOXyxRY&m=7zxQWOvICHVzvhMNjnifXzs1JGDNmarJKMS2__1GgsAjtloIiM6_X9-VTG_QVwPv&s=4PUywcO8s0CZny9pgNJsc2a6erQ_vlC59rCh6ds1z1Y&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.catholic.org.nz_assets_FAQ-5FSYNTHESIS-5FIL-5FENG-2Dv2.pdf&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=cbvRII3S7bzOXkwic6ey1GQs6dQFs4CK_kAFPOXyxRY&m=7zxQWOvICHVzvhMNjnifXzs1JGDNmarJKMS2__1GgsAjtloIiM6_X9-VTG_QVwPv&s=n8jY-HMqMBfESB9xcI4IHqibgRadxjYhE7zAfSJmFeE&e=

